
Save our Shops
There has been substantial news in the National Media on how the “High 
Street Shops “ are suffering. With shops closing very day. The footfall 
continuously dropping.
We were very sorry to hear last month after serving the community for 83 
years that Swan Books in Corbets Tey Road was closing. Whilst the large 
chain shops and Amazon have a dramatic affect on reducing income for small 
independent book shops.
The decision by the Conservative controlled Council’s parking fee policy has 
had a disastrous  affect on our local shopping centre. Taking away the 30 
minute free period in particular has really hit the local businesses !
We need shopping centres they employ local people and are essential for our 
communities..
As we write this at the 22nd January Full Council meeting a petition of over 
6200 signatures will be officially presented demanding that the 30 minute free 
period be restored. The petition was raised by local residents Jill Graham and 
Barry Major.

Your Residents Councillors have also submitted a motion to have the free 
period bought back.

Save our Shops

We Need Your Help
May we ask for your assistance please we need a volunteer car owner please 
to drop off monthly Bulletins to 4/5 of our deliverers please.

We also require several volunteers in Upminster Ward (South of Upminster 
Station) to deliver Bulletins each month please. This would be around 40 
Bulletins each month.
If you can assist it would really be appreciated.

Please contact Chris on 07960 059 195 or email wilkinschristopher7@gmail.
com

FEBRUARY 2020

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

WE OPPOSE THE INCREASE ON 
PARKING CHARGES

Upminster & Cranham Edition

Havering Council 
propose ‘Express 
Parking Bays’ for 
Hornchurch and 
Upminster
We have been informed that Havering 
Council’s Conservative Administration 
are proposing a six month trial of free 
30-minute parking bays in selected areas 
of Hornchurch and Upminster.
At the time of going to press, the full 
report has yet to be published but it has 
apparently been signed off by the Cabinet 
Member for the Environment.
Whilst the Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association councillors will 
review details of the report when it is 
published, the proposal is likely to do 
little to redress the damage to our town 
centres, caused by the new parking 
charges that were brought in last year, 
unless it applies to ALL council parking 
bays, both on-street and in car parks, in 
Upminster and Hornchurch.
We will keep you informed of further 
details when we have them. 

Association AGM
The Association’s AGM will be held on 
Monday 24th February at 7.30pm in the 
Hurford Hall, Church of St Laurence.  
The nomination form for Officers can 
be obtained Mike Long (email: mike.
long1@btinternet.com).  The deadline for 
nominations is 10th February. 

www.ucra.co.uk
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New Chapmans 
Farm Planning 
Application
Planning application P1883.19 has 
been submitted to Havering Council 
to change the use of the commercial 
livery yard at Chapmans Farm, Hall 
Lane to Use Class B1 - Business 
Class. The proposal is to convert 
the 10 timber, brick and corrugated 
iron barn and stabling buildings 
into an Artist’s studio, Small 
Medium Enterprise Office space, 
Light manufacturing operations, 
Workshops and Architects Studio. 
The site is in the Metropolitan 
Green Belt and is currently 
dedicated to agricultural use. The 
deadline for submissions is the 
31st January, 2020. The application 
has been called in, which will 
require the application to go before 
the Planning Committee, only if 
Officers are mindful to approve the 
application. If the application is 
up for approval, officers will need 
time to put a report together, which 
will give additional time for any 
written or online submissions. Full 
application details can be found on 
Havering’s Planning Portal: 
http://development.
havering.gov.uk/OcellaWeb/
planningDetails?reference=P1883.19&

from=planningSearch

Comments can be submitted online or 
in the post to: Planning Department, 
Mercury House, Mercury Gardens, 
Romford RM1 3SL. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Upminster 
Police Update
I am pleased to report that on all 
three ward priorities, burglary, 
robbery and theft from and of motor 
vehicles, there has been further 
reductions in these over the three 
months to end of December 2019, 
compared to the same period in 
2018. Residential Burglary has 
reduced from 21 in 2018 to 17 in 
2019, robbery has reduced from 
15 in 2018 to 5 in 2019, with none 
reported in December 2019, and theft 
from and of motor vehicles from 47 
in 2018 to 23 in 2019. These figures 
indicated the great proactive work 
our officers in the Upminster SNT 
have done over this period. Clearly 
whilst this success is very welcome, 
we all need to ensure our vehicles 
are always locked, with nothing on 
show to encourage theft and that 
our homes are securely locked. In 
addition the Team conducted speed 
checks in Front Lane and St. Mary’s 

Lane during the school run times. 
Over 20 vehicles were stopped and 
warned for exceeding the speed limit 
and again unhappily, the majority 
were local residents, who are the first 
to complain about excessive speed. 
Further speed checks will continue as 
resources allow.
I am sorry to report that our Sergeant 
Ian Bargus is leaving Neighbourhood 
Policing with effect from 4 March 
and moving to a new role. We will be 
getting a new Sergeant, who again we 
will share with other wards. I would 
like to thank Ian for all his hard work 
in Upminster over the past few years 
and wish him good luck.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

New Fruit & 
Vegetable Shop
Great to see that a Fresh Fruit and 
Vegetables shop has opened locally.
The shop is in the Avon Road 
shopping parade. 
Free parking outside.
Welcome to the area. Go along and 
say hello.

Subscriptions 
We have tried to reach a record 
number of homes this year.

If we were unable to get to you and 
left an envelope please return it to us.
Subscriptions per household are still 
only £2 per year. We need funds to 
assist you, our community.
A warm welcome to new members.

Lunchtime 
Concerts 
Thursday lunchtime concerts held at St 
Laurence Church, Upminster. 

All concerts start at 13.05 and last for 
approx. 50 minutes. Concerts are free 
but a contribution is appreciated to 
enable us to pay for the musicians 
expenses etc.

February 

13th - Laurent Henry - organ

27th -Three Lane Duo - viola

Jazz Night 
Havering Rotary Club are holding a 
Jazz Night in the Community Centre 
at Marlborough Gardens, Cranham 
on Saturday 14 March 2020.   

Ticket £20.00, including and Fish or 
Burger supper. Time 7.30 for 8.00pm

For tickets please phone  01708 
780158

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

continued on page 3

07956 950711



Upminster Pitch 
& Putt 
A revised outline planning 
application was submitted at 
the beginning of January for the 
Upminster Hall Lane Pitch and Putt 
site. Application number P0248.19, 
reduced the number of properties 
from the previous application to 37, 
with the removal of the flats outlined 
for the front of the site. Drawings 
included a wooded area to the rear 

of the site and the retention of an 
area of public open space to the 
front. It is worth remembering that 
the land would no longer be owned 
by the Council as they propose to 
sell the land to their own housing 
company Mercury Land Holdings 

Ltd. Cranham Councillors ‘called in’ 
the application, which means Council 
officers have to put a report together 
for the application to be heard by 
the Planning Committee. If Officers 
are mindful to refuse the application 
it will not be necessary for the 
application to If Officers are mindful 
to refuse the application it will not be 
necessary for the application to go 
to committee, as they can refuse the 
application under officers delegated 
powers. Previous letters of objection 
will be taken into consideration 

along with any 
other additional 
submissions 
and previously 
unreported 
concerns. 
Due to the 
publication date 
of the Bulletin, 
the deadline for 
submissions of 
the 31st January 
will have 
passed, however 
letters will be 
considered by 
the Council 

after this date, if the application goes 
to the Planning Committee. You can 
keep up to date on our website, social 
media and the Bulletin.

Cranham Councillors

Road and 
Pavement repairs 
Whilst very much welcoming the 
repairs to our roads and pavements, 
they can cause disruption if driveways 
are blocked, and normally parking 
restrictions apply on the road.  I 
have confirmed that restrictions are 
withdrawn in roads where vehicles 
are displaced though these works.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 

Scam Calls
I received a call from 020 12001834, 
saying it was HMRC and there was a 
fraud case against me. It then asked me 
to press 1. Luckily I hung up. I checked 
the number out, it’s a scam and now 
the number has now been blocked 
from my phone.

Please take care not to be conned.

Dave Godwin

Christmas Tree 
Festival Success
In the first week of December, the 
Christmas Tree festival was held at the 
Methodist church.  Thirty-two trees 
were in the church, all beautifully 

decorated on the theme of, ”Out of 
this World.” Visitors voted for their 
favourite tree and this year’s winners 
were the 3rd Upminster (Wesley) Cubs 
and Beavers.  The tree “Star trekking 
across the Universe” was a tribute 
to their Cub leader, Baloo, who died 
earlier in the year.  The runners -up 
were Engayne Primary school, the 
French group and the Upminster 
Methodist Junior Church.

Our thanks go to the local Primary 
schools’ choirs who came to sing 
during the week and all the many 
visitors who made the festival so 
successful. And of course, we thank 
the sponsors of the trees, and all the 
decorators, for taking part.

We would like to thank the Residents 
Association for their sponsorship and 
for publicising the event, the local 
businesses who also sponsored the 
trees, Balgores Estate Agents, and BF 
Mulley & Son for their donations for 
the larger tree outside the church and 
the “Memory Tree,” and Waitrose 
Community Token scheme which has 
helped cover the costs of the festival.  

We are very pleased that this year, 
thanks to the generosity of the many 
visitors and money raised at the 
Saturday Christmas Market, we will be 
able to donate £3000 to the London Air 
Ambulance.
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in 

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation

• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

Hornchurch



Queen’s Theatre Hornchurch and 
Derby Theatre production present 
a revival of Shakespeare’s bloodiest 
thriller Macbeth. 7 - 29 Feb

The revival continues their tradition 
of quality, classic drama and will 
be directed by Douglas Rintoul, 
following his acclaimed productions 
of As You Like It, Much Ado About 
Nothing, Rope and UK tour of The 
Crucible.
Cast includes: Rikki Chamberlain 
(Flashdance, Selladoor), Martin 
Johnston (Harry Potter & The Cursed 
Child, Palace Theatre), Adam Karim 
(Years and Years, BBC One), Danielle 
Kassaraté (The Color Purple, Leicester 
Curve), Daniel Kendrick (We Anchor 
In Hope, Bunker Theatre), Colette 
McNulty (DNA, Queen’s Theatre 
Hornchurch), David Nellist (Taboo, 
BBC One), Ewan Somers (Sinbad, 
Perth Theatre), Phoebe Sparrow, 
(Rope, Queen’s Theatre Hornchurch), 
Paul Tinto (1917, Universal Studios), 
Connie Walker (In Basildon, Queen’s 
Theatre Hornchurch) and Tilda 
Wickham (Out Of Water, Orange Tree 
Theatre). 
Box Office on 01708 443333.

Wednesday 
Music Evenings
Wed 12th February - Festivals, 
Fiestas, Fairs & Carnivals! presented 
by Stephen Raindle
With the General Election over 
and the Brexit situation hopefully 
resolved, it’ll be time to get in the 
celebratory mood with music of 

fiestas, carnivals and fairs. Expect a 
colourful and exciting selection of 
music.
Wed 26th February - Big Bands & 
Big Vocalists of the 1950s presented 
by Alan Morris
Alan is our jazz and big band 
officionado who will be playing music 
that will include Ella Fitzgerald, Peggy 
Lee, Count Basie, Duke Ellington and 
of course Frank Sinatra.
Our programmes start at 7.30pm 
and finish at 9.30pm and are held 
in the main meeting room, 1st floor, 
Hornchurch Library. Buses 165, 256 
and 370 pass the door. Admission 
to the meetings is free of charge but 
we do ask for a nominal donation 
to cover the interval refreshments. 
No need to pre-book, just turn up. 
For further information call Stephen 
01708 470670 or email sraindle@aol.
com

A Cat Is Not A 
Small Dog …
It is common for owners to think that 
all medicines can be used across all 
species, including human medicines. 
This thought process may seem 
logical, but it can be dangerous and 
have fatal consequences for your 
pet. A common poisoning seen in 
practice is Permethrin poisoning in 
cats, Permethrin is an insecticide 
used in some flea treatments for 
dogs. Even using a permethrin 
product on a dog that lives with a 
cat still puts your cat at a high risk 
of toxin ingestion, so reading the 
label and not using products you are 
unsure of is key. Use of products off 
license (in a different species to that 
indicated) is common practice in 
veterinary medicine, however this is 
only in instances where a Veterinary 
product is unavailable and has to be 

with owner’s consent. You should 
always ensure you only medicate on 
veterinary advice and use products 
that are in date and prescribed for 
that individual. If in doubt contact 
your Veterinary Surgeon. Lawton and 
Stoakes 01708 384444.

Lasting Power 
of Attorney
There are a number of health 
conditions including dementia when 
a person is no longer able to make 
decisions for themselves – this is 
known as lacking ‘mental capacity’. If 
this happens, someone else – often a 
carer or family member – will need to 
make decisions on their behalf.
Lasting power of attorney (LPA) is 
a legal tool that gives another adult 
the legal authority to make certain 
decisions for someone, if they become 
unable to make them themselves. 
There are two types of LPA; Property 
and Affairs and Health and Welfare. 
The person who is given LPA is known 
as an ‘attorney’. But did you know 
that we should all have LPA in place? 
For example if something happened 
to me and I did not have this in 
place, even though I am married, my 
husband could not act on my affairs 
other than going through a long 
drawn out process to gain access, 
which may even require legal support, 
coming at a cost in time and money. 
LPA can be applied for online at a 
current cost of £82.00 for each LPA 
or through a solicitor; you may be 
eligible for a discount when applying 
online. Make this a New Year’s 
resolution to get your affairs in order.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD 

Trees
It has been drawn to my attention 
that where some pavements are being 
refurbished, the tarmac goes right up 
to the base of the established trees. 
This is only a temporary measure 
and a cut out for the tree will be done 
later, if you know of any which have 
been missed, please let me know on 
01708 225451.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Contacting 
Havering Council
The main switch board number is 
01708 434343.
Open 9am to 5 pm Monday to Friday.
Out of Hours Emergency Number 
01708 433999.
Please try and give location details 
and postcode if you can.

Pinney Talfourd’s 
Free Seminars 
Pinney Talfourd host a range of 
seminars to help you get your 
personal financial affairs in order. Join 
our award winning team for a FREE 
presentation followed by some FREE 
tailored advice over refreshments.

Wills - “Getting It Right In The First 
Place & How To Solve Disputes”
This seminar will explain the 
importance of a Will and other 
documents such as LPAs in ensuring 
that you and your family’s future 
is secure. The team will also be 
discussing where disputes may arise 
in family bereavements and how to 
deal with disagreements over a Will.

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
•	 Supply only or supply and install

•	 High quality windows, doors
	 and conservatories
•	 Leaded lights and coloured glass
•	 Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5
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LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 748344
Email: info@lovecleaning4u.com

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413
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Friday 21st February  - 10.00am – 
11.30am
Saturday 22nd February - 10.00am – 
11.30am
Pinney Talfourd, 54 Station Road, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TU (up one 
flight of stairs)
Bookings; call 01708 229444 or email 
Nicholas.Conway@pinneytalfourd.
co.uk
Legal Issues When Diagnosed With 
Dementia
If you have a loved one with Dementia 
there are specific factors to consider. 
Ensure you have everything in place 
in the event they suffer a loss of 
capacity. This seminar will cover 
Wills for care fee planning, LPA’s, 
when you may need to apply to the 
Court of Protection and the process 
and obligations involved in such an 
application.
Friday 28th February  - 10.00am – 
11.30am
Pinney Talfourd, 54 Station Road, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TU (up one 
flight of stairs)
Bookings; call 01708 229444 or email 
Kayleigh.ODonnell@pinneytalfourd.
co.uk

Parks Protection 
Service
The Council’s Parks Protection 

Service can be called if you see any 
problems in any of the Council’s open 
spaces or parks .
Please telephone 07904 805872.
parkspolice@havering.gov.uk 

Christmas At 
The Queen’s 
Raises Over 
£2,750
A charity fundraising event was 
held in December at The Queen’s 
Theatre in collaboration with Pinney 
Talfourd LLP. The 2019 Christmas 
at the Queen’s event was the most 
successful to date, raising over £2,750 
for charity.
A full house enjoyed a selection 

of feel-good Christmas songs and 
carols performed by local choir, 
Dawn Chorus, led by Paul Rhodes. 
Alongside them, the choir from 
Concordia Academy also sang a 
number of festive songs.
The record total was raised in aid of 
the Queen’s Theatre charitable trust 
and Pinney Talfourd’s own Charity 
of the Year, Havering Association for 
People with Disabilities (H.A.D), who 
provide a broad range of services and 
activities for people with physical 
disabilities and carers in Havering. 
Funds raised are divided equally 
between the two charities.
Local businesses supported the event 
with donations and raffle prizes 
including flowers, hampers, gift 
vouchers and even a huge bundle of 
remote control toys!
Afterwards, festive refreshments 

were available, courtesy of Pinney 
Talfourd.
If you would like to find out more 
about the Queen’s Theatre or enquire 
about any performances, please 
contact the Box Office on 01708 
443333. If you would like to find out 
more about this event or Pinney 
Talfourd’s services, please contact 
01708 229444.
A full list of businesses that kindly 
donated to the raffle and to the show 
programme can be found on the 
Pinney Talfourd website. Visit www.
pinneytalfourd.co.uk/news to find out 
more.

Thames Chase 
Community 
Forest Celebrates 
30th Year
The Community Forest has planted 
over a million trees through its 40 
sq miles during the last 30 years 
transforming much of the area 
into a green haven for both people 
and wildlife. With the growing 
realisation of the importance of trees 
in counteracting air pollution in our 
cities, the Community Forest could 
be described as the ‘lungs’ of East 
London.  The importance of trees 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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to our health and wellbeing is now 
clearly understood and preserving 
our mature trees and woodlands and 
creating new woodland is the major 
aim of the Community Forest as it 
moves forward into the next 30 years 
of landscape regeneration. In 1990, at 
its creation, the Forest area enjoyed 
just 6% tree cover and through its 30 
years working with local organisations 
and communities has been steadily 
working towards 30% . This is a 
challenging vision that requires 
co-operation and support from 
everyone. Whether you represent a 
local authority, charity, business or 
if you are an existing or prospective 
volunteer, or simply a user of the 
forest, there is a role that you can 
play. To become a supporter of the 
Community Forest or find out more 
contact the Visitor Centre or visit the 
website www.thameschase.org.uk 

Events at the Forest Centre
Valentines Cream Tea – Friday 14th 
February 2:30-4:30pm 
Celebrate the most romantic day of 
the year with a tasty cream tea in our 
beautiful forest centre in the heart 
of the Thames Chase Community 
Forest. As well as some delicious 
treats you will be treated to some 
timeless romantic classics played by 
live musicians. Booking is essential at 
£9 per person. Gift vouchers available 
from the Forest Centre.  

Sunday market and family activities 
– Sunday 16th February 10am-2pm
Local produce stalls and a range of 
craft stalls and demonstrations. Help 
the birds to prepare for spring by 
making a bird box for your garden 
(booking essential at £5 per box), a 
nesting ball and feeding ball. Then 
follow the bird box trail through 
the woods to adopt a bird box at 
Broadfields. 

A Stargazing Adventure through the 
woods at Broadfields - Friday 21st 
February from 5.30pm
in association with Havering 
Astronomical Society. Can you find 
the Fallen Star Necklace?
There will be two walks along 
surfaced paths with fun tasks along 
the way. Complete the task to find the 
5 Fallen Stars that turn into crystals 
for the lost necklace. During this 
evening the Havering Astronomical 
Society will help us to learn about 
outer space and the stars, through 
talks, demonstrations and viewing 
the night sky through a telescope, 
(weather permitting). Children may 
wish to dress up to blend in with 
stars and space. Light refreshments 
provided during the evening. Booking 
essential from the Forest Centre as 
numbers are limited. Tickets £8pp or 
£28 for a family of 4.
For our events please visit the website 
www.thameschase.org.uk or contact 
the visitor Centre on 01708 642970.

Shirley Ward 
Tours
February : Sat 22 : Brick Lane 
Music Hall; Adult Panto: Big Dick 
Whittington: Inc Coach, 3 course 
Meal/ matinee show;  £70 pp.. 
August: Thurs 13th:  Broadstairs, Folk 
Festival Week. Sandy Beach, Craft 
Fayre, Morris Men/Folk Festivities. 
£28 adult , £27 OAP.
August: Sat 15th: Carousel Musical; 
Regents Park Open Air Theatre,  
2.15pm show by Coach, bring picnic. 
Adults £50; Child £48
August: Sat 22nd: Singing in the Rain 
Musical, Stars Adam Cooper;
By coach to Sadlers Wells Theatre, 
Matinee Show, First Circle Seats (lift 
available).£54.00. With free time for 
lunch pre matinee show.
December: Sun 6th Dec/Mon 7th: 
Xmas River Cruise;
3 Course Meal, cocktail, half bottle 
wine, DJ/Dancing, with overnight 
stay with Breakfast at Tower Guoman 
Hotel; £145.00 (sharing);S/S £45;
River View £25 per room supplement. 
Free time to visit Xmas markets on 
South Bank, or Spitalfields, + Brick 
Lane. No coach.

Please call Shirley Ward 01708 227884 
or email shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
Fund raising for Hall Mead/Engayne/
James Oglethorpe Schools, All Saints 
Church and All Saints Scouts Group.

Table Top Sales 
Coopers Company & Coborn School, 
St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, Essex, 
RM14 3HS. Sunday 9th February, 8th 
March. Tables supplied for £12, seller 
supplies table £8 (up to 6ft). Sellers 
arrive between 7 – 8.30am. Doors 
open for buyers at 9am. 50p entrance 
fee for adults…..children free
Entrance free from 10am.
Sellers must book and pay in advance. 
We only take bookings for one event 
at a time with no reservations without 
payment.
Toilets & refreshments available
Disabled Access & Parking. Please call   
07508135449 or e.mail….bootsales@
cooperscoborn.co.uk
This event is organised by the
Coopers Parents & Friends 
Association

Capella Singers 
of Upminster
Do you enjoy singing ?
We are a small, friendly chamber 
choir offering a range of music.
We meet at Trinity United Reformed 
Church, Station Road, Upminster 
( next to Roomes) on Thursday 
evenings from 7.30pm to 9.30pm.
Come along and join us. For further 
details contact Ian on 01708 641718.

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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 Pilates Studio 
(off Argyle Gdns, RM14) 

Pilates can help to reduce pain, 
reduce stress, improve joint 
movement and increase core and 
overall body strength. At our warm 
and comfortable Studio, we work only 
with very small groups to ensure close 
supervision and correct technique. 
We offer private 1:1 or 2:1 Pilates for 
Matwork or Reformer, and Sports/

Remedial Massage appointments. 
We have over 25 Pilates classes 7 days 
and 4 evenings per week including 
Gentle Pilates for Seniors, Men Only 
Pilates, and Rehab Pilates for post 
injury/surgery rehabilitation. A short 
Beginner Course to master the basics 
(just 6 participants per course) is the 
best way to get started. Our January/
February Beginner Courses are 
available to book now online.
www.upminstersportsmassage.
co.uk or call Charlene on 

07411 826721, or email 
upminstersportsmassage@
gmail.com

U.C.R.A 
Coach Outing 
News
LONG MELFORD & BURY ST 
EDMUNDS
SATURDAY 11TH APRIL
A morning stop in Long Melford 
undoubtedly one of Suffolk’s 
most attractive villages where 
you can browse the charming 
independent shops or meet local 
producers at the Farmers Market 
taking place in the Village Hall.
Then on to the market town 
of Bury St Edmunds with its 
striking combination of beautiful 
architecture, prestigious 
shopping, and an award-winning 
market not forgetting the 

Cathedral & Abbey gardens.
Leaving Upminster 8.30. Price £17.00
Please contact Joan Carroll on 07789 
956399  / Email  joancarroll66@gmail.
co or Gina Savill-Turner on 07958 
006503 or 01708 228270  / Email gina.
savill-turner@email.com

Knitter Natter
The Upminster Royal British Legion 
club has a ‘Knitter Natter Group’. We 
meet every Thursday at 2.00pm in 
the Club. This is a sociable friendly 
group. If you can’t Knit or Crochet, 
we will help you to get started. We 
have hundreds of patterns, lots of 
wool and needles. Why not come 
along for a social afternoon and 
a cuppa at 316 St Marys Lane, 
Upminster, RM14 3HL(next to the car 
showroom). For more information 
contact Lorraine on 07796 992000 or 
pop into the club.

Freedom Pass
Renewal
Freedom passes need renewing every 
five years, therefore residents whose 
pass expires on 31st march 2020 will 
need to renew their pass. Eligibility 
for renewal includes having used your 
pass within the last two years. Letters 
will be sent out, and you will be 
encouraged to fill the form in online. 

You will not be required to have an 
email address if you complete the 
form online, it would however be 
beneficial to set up an online account 
to receive further information and 
updates. You will be given the option 
to complete a paper form.
Disabled persons freedom passes 
who expire on 31st march will 
automatically receive theirs in 
February through the post, only if you 
are still eligible, which includes no 
change to registered disability and 
the pass has been used in the last two 
years. If you have to actively renew 
your pass, you will receive your pass 
through the post, within three weeks 
if successful.
Https://www.Londoncouncils.
Gov.Uk/services/freedom-pass/
older-persons-freedom-pass/
renewing-your-pass

Saturday Talks 
Club
HERstory: The Forgotten Women 
of HIStory: Speaker is Bex Harper 
on Saturday February 8th 2.15 - 4.30 
(Doors open 1.45). Roope Hall Trinity 
United Reform Church, Station Lane, 
Upminster. Cost £5.00 including tea 
and biscuits. For further information 
please contact Mrs. G Blake 01708 
227512 / 07788751407 or Mrs . B 
Bland 01689 858701 / 07951217930. continued on page 13
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk 
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk

01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

Your local Personal 
Trainer
REPS Accredited

Call Matt on 07713 114695
Also on Facebook and Instagram

    Free First Session
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20mph Zone 
Just before Christmas, Havering 
Council’s Highways Advisory 
Committee approved the proposed 
20mph zone for the whole of the 
Dury Falls Estate, including Dury 
Falls Close. This decision followed 
traffic censuses in Hedingham 
Road and Benets Road and a public 
consultation of over 600 homes and 
other interested parties, such as the 
London Fire Brigade. Full details of 
the scheme can be viewed via www.
havering.gov.uk and searching 
’highways agenda 17 December’.
There is no published timescale for 
the scheme to be implemented at 
present but it is likely to be sometime 
in 2020. 

Santa’s Sleigh 
Smiles And Joy
Through rain, more rain and high 
winds, Havering Rotary Club, with 
help from Upminster 41 Club and 
‘Float Friends’, once again brought 
much joy to the streets of Upminster 
and Cranham with their Santa Sleigh.   
(See Havering Rotary Website for how 
special it was). This was its 44th Year 
and people’s generosity continues 
to be amazing.  Over ten nights, the 
Float collected a record amount of 
£8448 for local good causes such as 

First Step, St Francis Hospice, Dycorts 
School and Riding for the Disabled. It 
is hard work and many miles but the 
smiles of the children and feel good 
factor generated during this period 
is worth all the effort.  “Having Fun – 
Helping Others” (our Club’s motto) is 
so appropriate for this activity.
Once again, thanks for all your help, 
support and pictures on Facebook. It 
makes a real difference to our local 
charities. Well done everybody!

Colin Coe - Havering Rotary Club

Havering U3A 
Celebration
Havering U3A celebrated 30 years, 
on 8th January, with an afternoon 
tea at  St Michael’s Church Gidea 
Park. The event saw members enjoy 
an afternoon of friendship and 
entertainment. A delicious spread of 
sandwiches, pastries and drinks was 
topped off by the celebration cake, 
seen here being cut by chairman Alan 
Clayden.

Havering Cycling
The London Borough of Havering 
has been identified as having bike 
cycling participation rates at 5.9% 
compared to 63.7% in Cambridge. 
Having considered comments shared 
with me on Facebook a number of 
issues seem to be attributable to 
Havering’s low uptake levels. These 
include the age profile in Havering 
and our good bus connections. But 
there appear to be more negatives 
including the road infrastructure and 
lack of dedicated cycle routes, the 
fear of riding alongside cars, the lack 
of respect between both car drivers 
and cyclists, the lack of provision for 
cycle storage and bike safety when 
stored, restricted access to trains for 
the transportation of bikes and poor 
road maintenance and the need for a 
comprehensive map of cycle routes in 
the borough. I genuinely would love 
to use my bike around the borough 
but am sad to say I too, also have a 
fear of sharing the road with cars, 
vans and lorries. For us to compete 
with the likes of the Netherlands, we 
would need dedicated cycle lanes and 
the restructuring of our current roads, 
which would require significant 
funding. In the meantime we can 
address some of the above concerns 
along with the need to be mindful of 
the climate emergency and our mode 
of travel, and to be respectful of other 
road users.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Spring Concert 
The Havering Concert Orchestra 
(HCO) is pleased to announce its 
Spring Concert, ‘A European Tour’
3:00pm Sunday 29 March 2020
New Windmill Hall, Upminster.
In times past the well-off would 
do the ‘Grand Tour’ - journeying 
round Europe - absorbing the music, 
literature and art.
Now The Havering Concert Orchestra 
are taking you back in time and 
bringing the music to you, at the New 
Windmill Hall in Upminster.
We start in Vienna, Austria in 1791 
with Mozart’s Overture to his opera 
‘The Magic Flute’.
Then off to France, in 1909, to hear 
Faure’s ‘Pelléas et Mélisande’. Back 
a few years to the Czech Republic, 
Bohemia in 1878,  for Dvorák’s 
‘Slavonic Dances’. Then Spain for 
Rossini’s overture to ‘The Barber of 
Seville’. Finally, we know we are home 
when we hear the nostalgic tones of 
Elgar’s ‘Engima Variations’.

The concert takes place at 3:00 pm 
on Sunday 29 March 2020 at the 
New Windmill Hall,  St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster RM14 2QH.

Advance tickets are now available 
online via www.hcoweb.co.uk at £10 
or £12 on the door.

55+ ?
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
 Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment 

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering

Guttering & Fascias
Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

  01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail:  upminsterplastering@gmail.com

LOW BACK & NECK PAIN,SCIATICA
ARTHRITIS
WHIPLASH
HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

 LOW BACK & NECK PAIN, SCIATICA
 ARTHRITIS
 WHIPLASH
 HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

Private Dermatology Clinic Havering      Dr. Yasir Azim Mirza 

Westland Medical Centre, Westland Avenue              MBBS, MRCP, MRCGP, Dip Derm 

Hornchurch RM11 2RY                                                   Dermatology Specialist                 

Website: www.doctify.com                                            GMC: 6044912 
Email: yasir99@hotmail.com 
Tel: 01708 205149 / 07846236831 

Services offered:  
Mole and lesion check, Skin cancer screening, Adult and Paediatric Dermatology 
Skin surgery for removal of moles, cysts, lipomas, skin tags, seborrheic warts etc.  
Cryotherapy for treatment of warts, solar keratosis etc.  
Intralesional steroid injection for Alopecia Areata, Keloid scars, inflammatory disorders etc.  
Botox Injection for Hyperhidrosis (excessive sweating)

AR Property Maintenance Ltd
M: 07962677978  T: 01708926345

arpropertym@gmail.com
Domestic & Commercial Refurbishments, ECO Homes 

& Green building, Home extensions & Loft conversions, 
Kitchens & Bathrooms, Painting & Decorating, Electrics & 
Plumbing, Building & Landscaping, Carpentry & Bespoke 

furniture, Handyman services.

Fully Insured    FREE Estimate

www.arpropertymaintenance.co.uk
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Hornchurch 
Football Club
Please note the following home 
fixtures at The Bridge Stadium, Bridge 
Avenue, Upminster.
Saturdays 15th home to Merstham , 
29th Haringey Borough 
Next month on Saturday 14th March 
Lewes .
Kick off all matches at 3pm.
Go along and support the “Urchins “ 
your local team.

Shirley Ward 
Donates £3,000
I have recently donated £650 each 
to the following, monies have been 
raised from my 2019 Coach Trips.

Hall Mead School
Engayne Primary School
James Oglethorpe Primary School 
Parents Association  (JOPSPA)
All Saints Church Cranham
All Saints Scouts Cranham (1ST 
Cranham)

Thank all those who supported me by 
coming on my trips, and hope to see 
you this year on some of my trips this 
year.

Shirley Ward

De Rougemont 
Manor Winter 
Retreat
The Winter Retreat Is Back!
For a limited time only. Back to work 
but feel like you still need a holiday?
Or just wanting to start 2020 with 
some quality time together?
Take advantage of our Winter Retreat 
offer for 2 people!
•	 Friday & Saturday Nights
•	 February & March
•	 2 Course Meal
•	 Overnight Accommodation – 

Double Room
•	 Full English Breakfast
•	 Winter Warmer Hot Drink (such 

as a caramel hot chocolate or 
gingerbread latte)

ONLY £60 PER PERSON!
[£120 per couple]
Start the new year as you mean to go 
on with relaxation, good food and 
home comforts.
Know someone who deserves this 
break?  Gift vouchers are available 
online, over the phone or at reception.

Terms & Conditions: Deal valid on Friday 
& Saturday evenings only. Upon booking 
you will be required to pay for the offer in 
full, this payment is non-refundable. This 
deal cannot be used in conjunction with 
any other offer.

Recycling
Our area has a very high number 
of residents who recycle. We see a 
huge number of Orange Bags out on 
collection days .
I recently had an appeal from one of 
the collection gangs requesting that 
cardboard is broken and tied up or 
put in the orange sacks.
Many thanks.

Cllr RON OWER

Havering 
Literary Festival
Last year I once again attended the 
Havering Literary Festival - this time 
at Hornchurch Library. Professor 
Alice Roberts (Professor of Public 
Engagement in Science at Birmingham 
University since 2012) the academic 
under the spotlight is also a writer 
and broadcaster. She’s interested 
in the structure of humans, how we 
function and our place in the wider 
environment. The event was very 
well attended, as I expected, the floor 
being fully occupied with an audience 
eagerly awaiting her ‘performance’.  I 
first came across her on TV in 2001, as 
a human bone specialist on Channel 
4’s Time Team. She went on to present 
Coast on BBC2 and then to write and 
present a range of television series 
for BBC2, including The Incredible 
Human Journey, Origins of Us and Ice 
Age Giants, as well as several Horizon 
programmes. The Digging for Britain 
series, looking at the freshest, most 
exciting archaeology in the UK was her 
most recent foray. She was just ending 
a 3-month tour covering most of the 
country so we especially thank her for 
coming to see us.

Janet Archer

Be On Your Guard
Over the Christmas and New Year 
period we received several calls from 
residents who had answered the door 
to “so called tradesmen” quoting 
they had just finished repairing a 
roof or guttering in the area and had 
seen they had a missing roof tile or 
damaged guttering etc.
Whilst some maybe genuine please 
be careful! As we have also received 
information that residents have been 

duped into paying for work that has 
not taken place!
Please be on your guard all sorts of 
scams are out there.

Boundary 
Commission 
Review
The Local Government Boundary 
Commission for England is currently 
conducting a review of the number of 
councillors in Havering and the ward 
boundaries. The last time this was 
done was in 1999.
The first stage of the review has 
just been completed, with the 
Commission recommending that 
Havering retains its current number 
of 54 elected councillors. The second 
stage has now begun, with a public 
consultation seeking peoples views on 
any changes that there should be to 
ward boundaries in the Borough, the 
names of the wards and the number 
of councillors that should be elected 
to each ward.
The consultation will be running from 
now until 02 March 2020 and can 
be accessed via www.lgbce.org.uk/
all-reviews/greater-london/greater-
london/havering .
Further information can also be  
obtained by writing to them at Review 
Officer (Havering), Local Government 
Boundary Commission for England, 
1st Floor, Windsor House, 50 Victoria 
Street, London, SW1H 0TL.

Swim School 
Spaces
Wards Swim School, which has been 
family run since its beginning in 2006 
and teaches children a life skill which 
will stay with them forever, currently 
has spaces at Coopers’ Company 
and Coborn School pool on a Sunday 
afternoon.

For further information and to book 
please contact Nicola Clark on 01708 
640 614 or via their website - www.
wardsswimschool.com. 
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01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk
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LOCAL FUTURE 
EVENTS - FEBRUARY

	 Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 
Club, every Thursday 12.30 for 
1pm, The Railway Hotel, Station 
Road Hornchurch Tel: 01708 
250855.

	 Havering East Rotary Club, every 
Tuesday 7.00 for 7.30, Upminster 
Golf Club, Hall Lane, Upminster. 
Tel 01708 224607.

9	 Sunday - OASIS - OASIS - A 
‘disability-friendly’ meeting FOR 
ALL AGES at Cranham Baptist 
Church, Severn Drive. Oasis 
contact nos: 01708 223551 or 07714 
853545. 

11	Tuesday - Upminster Dementia 
Choir. All Saints Church Hall, 
10.30am-11.00am for tea and 
coffee with the choir starting 
from 11.00am-12.00. Every other 
Tuesday. The session is £1.00 per 
person. We would love you to join 
us! If you would like any further 
details please contact gillian.ford@
havering.gov.uk or telephone: 
01708 641317

11	Tuesday - The Arts Society, 
Havering (formally NADFAS 
Havering) Yasha Beresiner ‘The 
Fascinating World of Playing 
Cards’. Lecture 10.45am. Coffee 
from 10.00am.  Visitors welcome at 
£8.  Meetings are held at The New 
Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster RM14 2QH. Further 
details of forthcoming lectures 
and events can be found at www.
tashavering.org.uk

11	Tuesday – Upminster Camera 
Club. Monthly Projected Digital 
Image. Every Tuesday at 7:45pm 
for an 8:00pm start. Cranham 
Community Association, 
Marlborough Gardens, Cranham, 
RM14 1SR. 

12	Wednesday – Havering U3A. 
Charlie Haylock - “The History of 
Spoken English”. Havering U3A 
meets at 2:30pm on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. 
Michael’s Church Hall, Main Road, 
Gidea Park, Romford. Interest 
groups run throughout the month. 
www.u3asites.org.uk/havering 

12	Wednesday -  The Front Lane 
Community Association Tea 
Dance at Cranham Social Hall, 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each 
month.  Doors open 2.15 p.m. 
Come along and make new friends, 
whilst dancing to music by  ‘John’. 
£3.50 inc refreshments.  Pay on the 
door. Further details contact Val 
on 01708 224166.

12	Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s 
Institute meet on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month and 
welcome new members of all 
ages.  Meetings are held at Nelmes 
United Reformed Church Hall 
(corner of Nelmes Road and 
Burntwood Avenue, Hornchurch, 
RM11 3JA).  Meetings start at 2 pm 
promptly.   Please contact Ruth 
McDougall on 01708 448431 or 
Ruth.wellwisher@gmail.com  for 
further details.  

14	Friday – Scottish Country 
Dancing, every Friday at St 
Laurence Church Minor Hall RM14 
2BB. 10.00 to 11.45 am. Beginners 
welcome. Further details from 
Fiona 07976 438950. A donation 
of £3 requested to cover hall hire, 
includes tea/coffee and biscuits., 
Contact:- secretary Joy Emerson 
01708 440297.

17  Monday – Diabetes UK – Havering 
Group Meetings are held at  North 
Street Halls ,24 North Street, 
Hornchurch – Opposite Iceland, 
RM11 1QX .  Normally on the third 
Monday of each month (except 
for August and January) at 8PM. 
Contact our secretary, Ann on 
01708 935779, for more details.

	 Tuesday -  Upminster & District 
Horticultural Society, Next 
lecture in March. The lectures 
are held in the New Windmill 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. 
Beginning at 7.45pm with our AGM 
followed by Lecture until 9.45pm. 
Entrance is free to members 
and is £2 for non-members. For 
more information visit www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk

18	Tuesday - Upminster U3A Iain 
Green – Wildlife Photographer. 
New Windmill Hall in Upminster. 
Doors open at 12.30pm for a 1pm 
start. For further information about 
membership and current interest 
groups, come along to a meeting 
for free or check out our website 
www.u3asites.org.uk/upminster

18	Tuesday - Cranham Engayne 
W.I. welcomes new members and 
visitors.  Meetings held on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month at 2 pm to 
4 pm at the Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens.

19	Wednesday - Deyncourt Ladies 
Probus Lunch Club meet every 
3rd Wednesday of the month ( 
except August ) and welcome 
new members who are retired. 
Meetings are held at the Masonic 
Centre Deyncourt Gardens 
Upminster. Meetings commence 
at 11.30 am lunch is 12.00pm and 
we have a speaker to follow. Please 

continued on page 19



18

IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff, 

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

                 French Courses for Adults
	            Fairkytes, Hornchurch 

Beginners 1		  Monday 11-12:30pm
Intermediate 2		  Tuesday 11-12:30pm
Improvers 1		  Wednesday 7:30-9:00pm
Improvers 2		  Monday 1-2:30pm
				    Thursday 1-2:30pm
Conversation		  Thursday 11-12:30pm
No Exams

Email: Valerie@amstramgram.co.uk
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contact Julia Deverill for further 
details on:- tel. 01708745788 
Email:- frelia.deverill@talktalk.net

19	Wednesday - Upminster Floral 
Art Society An entertaining 
evening watching expert floral 
designers. Enter our raffle on 
the night for a chance to take 
home a spectacular flower 
arrangement. Doors open at 7pm 
and refreshments are available. 
Held on the third Wednesday of 
every month (except December). 
Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster. Cost: £7 visitors. Free 
for members. Contact: Margaret 
01708 471977.

20	Thursday - Upminster Wine and 
Social Club meet on the third 
Thursday of the month at 8 pm in 
the Cranham Social Hall, Front 
Lane, Cranham.  We hold meetings 
every month with a variety of 
speakers and wine tasting.  Contact 
John Robson on  01708 744023, 
Margaret Murray on 01708470240  
or simply come along on the night.  
You will be most welcome.

21	Friday - Havering Antique 
Collectors Club meet at the 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood. 7.30 for 
8.00 - Guests £5. Anne Wilmore 
– Antiques & Memorabilia Quiz. 
Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 0794 
7367258. Annual Membership only 
£30. 

26	Wednesday - Upminster Park 
Towns Womens Guild meet on 
the fourth Wednesday of every 
month at 2 pm to 4 pm in Derham 
Hall (behind Upminster Library), 
Upminster.  Afternoon tea, talks 
and outings amongst a friendly 
group of ladies, all most welcome.  
For more information contact 
Deborah Pryor on 01708 226127 
or Ann Monk on 01708 226305 or 
simply come along.

26	Wednesday - Upminster and 
District Probus Club meet at 
The Cranleigh, 84 Station Road, 
Hornchurch, RM12 6LX on the last 
Wednesday of the month. Roger 
Johnson - An introduction to Essex 
Police Museum https://museum.
essex.police.uk/. Contact Barry on 
01708 703783 and leave a message 
or send an email secretary@
upminsterprobus.com.

28	Friday - Single Over Sixty lunch, 
last Friday of every month 12.30 for 
1pm, All Saints Church, The Chase 
Upminster Tel: 01708 228308.

MARCH

3	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I  Music 
Therapy – The Nordoff Robins 

Charity with Elaine McGregor. 
Visitors and new members are 
always welcome to our meetings 
which are held on the first Tuesday 
of each month at Cranham Social 
Hall, 103 Front Lane, Cranham, 
RM14 1XN at 7.45 pm. Further 
information contact Secretary Mrs. 
E. Bell on 01708 251161.

7	 Saturday -The Havering Branch 
of the East of London Family 
History Society hold meetings on 
the first Saturday of every month 
at Trinity Church, Station Road, 
Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at 
1pm meeting starts at 2pm.“That 
rings a bell” – History of the Town 
Cryer by Mike Wabe. The Internet 
& Technology Group meet at the 
same venue 11am-1pm where 
a Q&A session is followed by 
“Jewish Family history Sources for 
non-Jewish Research” by Jeanette 
Rosenberg OBE. Teas and coffees 
can be purchased. Members and 
visitors welcome to either or both.

7	 Saturday - Cake Decorating and 
Sugarcraft Club. (not July or 
August) at Royal British Legion, 
205 High St, Hornchurch, RM11 
3XT. 1.30 to 4pm.  A very friendly 
club and beginners are welcome.  
Cost £8 includes refreshments.  
Details from Joy 01708 767145 .
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Friends of 
Parklands
It is surprising the number of people 
who do not know of Parklands, our 
natural park, who’s main entrance 
with a small car-park is in Park Farm 
Road. A pedestrian entrance is in 
Corbets Tey Road opposite Foxhall 
Road ..Upminster. Enter Parklands, 
and you feel as if you are in a tranquil 
oasis, and have left the world behind, 
perfect for dog walkers, bird watchers 
and people who just like peace and 
solitude.  With it’s recently restored 
18th century bridge, it has its historic 
interest too. The park is looked after 
by the friends of Parklands, who 
also have working parties every 2nd 
Wednesday  of the month.  If you are 
interested in joining, please contact 
the secretary, lindahawthorn@
hotmail.co.uk.

Healthwatch 
Havering’s 
Friends Network
Healthwatch Havering are a small 
group of part-time workers and 
volunteers who help shape healthcare 
services across the borough, from 
hospital trusts to GP surgeries and 
care homes. To increase the work 
they are able do, they recently 
launched a ‘Friends Network’. The 
‘Friends Network’ are a group of 
residents and other people with 
a connection to Havering, who 

volunteer to take surveys and pass on 
their experiences of healthcare across 
the borough.
If you would like to know more 
about Healthwatch Havering or 
join their Friends Network e-mail: 
enquires@healthwatchhavering.
co.uk, ring 01708 303300 or visit www.
healthwatchhavering.co.uk/

Please Can We 
Have A Safe 
Place To Cross?
Resident Darren Taylor contacted a 
Cranham Ward Councillor raising 
concerns over the availability of a 
safe crossing point in Front Lane, 
near Isis Drive. Darren suggested 
that “at a time when there are several 
government and council initiatives 
to encourage walking or ‘taking your 
bike to school” weeks, it makes no 
sense that there is no safe provision 
for school children to cross at the top 
end of Front Lane.” Parents with older 
children have also raised concerns 

about their children walking to school 
on their own. 
Having previously approached the 
Council for a crossing at this location, 
Cranham Ward Councillor Gillian 
Ford remembered that plans had 
been previously drawn up and asked 
for the plans to be revisited, only to be 
advised funding was not available. 
Councillor Linda Van den Hende 
had been approached by a couple of 
residents concerned with speeding 
in the road and the three Councillors 
saw the immediate link of the two 
matters.  The introduction of a zebra 
crossing, would not only provide a 
safe place to cross for residents, but 
would also act as a speed reduction 
measure. Councillor Ford went onto 
say that “the local primary school is 
within the Public Space Protection 
Order area, restricting cars parking 
close to the school.  This acts as 
an accident preventative measure 
around the school but also improves 
air quality, so why is it that we are not 
encouraging more walking to school 
by simply providing a safe place to 
cross?” 
Not happy with the Councils response 

Darren Taylor 
started a 
petition with 
the support of 
the Cranham 
Ward 
Councillors, 
in the hope 
of seeing the  
introduction 
of a zebra 
crossing in 
Front Lane. 

Local Police 
Twitter 
Accounts
Links to the Cranham and Upminster 
Police Safer Neighbourhood Teams 
official Twitter pages are now 
available via our website (www.ucra.
co.uk). See the ‘Upminster Police‘ 
and ‘Cranham Police‘ links on the 
right hand side of every page.

These Twitter accounts are updated 
regularly and give a useful idea of 
what our local officers have been 
doing. 

New Year – New 
Hobby?
Learn to Play Bridge Year 1 
Beginner’s Course and Year 2 
Improver’s Course
Do you like playing cards?  Playing 
Bridge offers an enjoyable 
entertainment, a mentally stimulating 
experience and an opportunity to 
make new and lasting friendships as 
part of a growing social scene. Why 
not begin the New Year learning to 
play the greatest card game in the 
world? Upminster & Cranham Bridge 
Club will again be running Beginner’s 
lessons on Friday lunchtimes at 
Cranham.  This is the full English 
Bridge Union’s Course run over three 
terms taught by two EBU Accredited 
Bridge Teachers. The cost of the 

continued on page 22



whole 30 week course is £275 which 
includes Club and EBU Membership 
and course book. This can be paid in 
full or by term.  Why not come along 
to the first free ’Taster Lesson’ (7th 
February) to see if Bridge is for you.  
You only sign up for the course if you 
wish to continue. Come alone (no 
partner required) or with a friend.  
Also running at the same time is the 
EBU Year 2 Improver’s Course for 
those wishing to improve on their 
game.  Contact Tony French for 
more information or to register your 
attendance on 07957 406088.

Deliverers 
Needed
We need several volunteers in 
Upminster Ward (South of Upminster 
railway station) to deliver Bulletins 
each month around 40 copies.
Sometimes we need help for when a 
regular deliverer is on holiday etc.
We also need a car owner that can 
drop off Bulletins to around 4/5 
deliverers each month.
If you could assist please contact Chris 
on 07960 059195.
Many thanks. 

Tennis Club
Come and play tennis in Upminster 
at the friendly and welcoming 
Cranston Park Lawn Tennis Club! 
Head Coach, Lee Duncan, of the 
Coniston Avenue club writes, 
“We boast all-year tennis on eight 
brand new fully floodlit tennis 
courts; a great clubhouse, lounge 
area, kitchen, changing rooms 
and showers. And a bar with club 
prices!” From absolute beginners to 
improvers to playing socially- and 
representing competitive teams - 
There are Mini, Junior and Adult 
coaching programmes, holiday time 
camps; and Lee and our other coach 
Darren offer individual coaching. 
There are exciting plans to expand 
our programme. Adult courses are 
available for non-members and 
for 2020 we’ve added an option for 
new and existing course players to 
enjoy more of the Club with a special 
introductory membership.  Lee said, 
“We also have Quiz nights, barbecues 
and dinners! Come and get fit, enjoy 
playing tennis and meeting new 
friends at your premier local tennis 
club!”  
Membership enquiries: 
pennywoodhall@virginmedia.com 
All other enquiries contact Lee at 
tenniscoach@hotmail.co.uk.

Modern Sequence 
Dancing 
Enjoy Modern Sequence dancing 
every Friday at Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens. 
Progressive beginners 10am – 12noon. 
Advanced 1-3pm.
Qualified patient teacher. Friendly 
classes. For more details contact 
Rosemary 07825 398501. 

Cranham Golf 
Course
Further to articles in The Bulletin on 
a planning application for “Adventure 
Golf Facility with ancillary overspill 
car parking associated with existing 
golf course “ Reference P 0096.19 .at 
the Cranham Golf Course, St.Marys 
Lane. The applicant appealed to the 
Planning Inspectorate against the 
Council’s decision not to validate the 
application.

The Planning Inspectorates Inspector 
dismissed the appeal in December.

Subsequently the Council received 
another application again for 
“Adventure Golf Facility with ancillary 
car parking associated with existing 
golf course “ in October on reference 
P 1527.19 .

This has also been refused by the 
Council.

If you would like a copy of the 
Planning Inspectors report and the 
Havering Council Officers report on 
the second application please get in 
touch with the Bulletin on bulletin@
yahoo.co.uk 

Cranham Deliverers
We are always very grateful to the 
large number of people that help 
to deliver the Bulletin. At present 
we are looking for a couple of 
people in the Cranham area to 
assist us as Area Controllers once 
a month, distributing Bulletins to 
our deliverers. If you have a vehicle 
and are able to deliver a small box 
of Bulletins to six or seven addresses 
within the same area please call John 
Tyler on 07982 962 925 or e-mail 
johntylerucresidents@outlook.com . 
Thank you

Cranham Ward 
Meeting Dates
Do you have an issue or concern you 
would like to raise with a Cranham 
Ward Councillor? Why not come along 
to, Cafe4You, 99 Front Lane, Cranham 
(below the Cranham Social Centre) 
between 11am-12 noon on:
2020 - 20th Feb, 19th Mar, 16th Apr & 
21st May.

Upminster Ward 
Meeting Dates 
Our next surgery, to meet your local 
Councillors will be at Costa’s, on 
the Eastern side of Station Road, on 
Mon Feb 10th - between 10.00am 
and 11.00am - as usual if you need to 
contact us before then our details are 
to the left. 

Our next Ward meeting is on Weds 
5th Feb - 7.30pm, at St Joseph’s 
Church Hall.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN,  
Cllr RON OWER, Cllr CHRIS WILKINS
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Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Editor 

Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212 

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser 
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website 

John Tyler (07982 962925) 
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
 

Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van Den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Article & Advertising Submission Deadlines
Articles - 1st Month / Advertising - 3rd Month

Copy to be received on or before the above dates one Month 
prior to the publish date. Please note that submitting an article 
does not guarantee publication. Email:bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 
(Formally known as Diane Matthews Clinic)

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

I have worked in this practice for over 25 years and can o�er quality assured treatments and expertise
which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist 

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

             10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946

EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  
If you have room in your home, and the time and compassion 
to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

info@bettertogether.org.uk 0208 519 9536  



J. WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL  01708 448402

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
	 ★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
	 ★ WALLING
	 ★ TREE FELLING, FENCING
 
DAY, EVENING’S AND WEEKEND’S 01708 700557 . 4 WILLOW WALK 

UPMINSTER. RM14.1XH. MOBILE: 07788 725853

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595
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